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Parish Staff  
  Fr. Albert Irudayasamy   
     Parish  Administrator  

   fralbert@stannesouthborough.org 
 

Deacon Paul J. Reuter  
 deaconpaul@stannesouthborough.org 

 
 
    

       RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 

Director (grades 1-8)  & Pastoral Associate  
 

Donna McIntosh  
reled1-8@stannesouthborough.org 

 
 

High School Coordinator/Youth Ministry  
Karla Reuter  

 reled9-12@stannesouthborough.org 
youthministry@stannesouthborough.org 

 
Administrative Assistant   

Linda Bradstreet   
stanne403@stannesouthborough.org  

 
 Bookkeeper    

 Bridgitte Morgan 
bridgitte@stannesouthborough.org 

  
 

Safe Environment Coordinator  
Pat Moran   

pat@stannesouthborough.org       
 Music Ministry  

Organist & Choir Director: 
Paul Crivello    508-366-0821 

musicdirector@stannesouthborough.org  
Kathy Bernier ~ Organist,  

  Saturday at 5:00pm     
Maintenance 
Matt Bernier 

mbern@stannesouthborough.org   

Lord’s Day Mass Schedule:  
Saturday ~ 5:00 pm 

Sunday ~ 8:30 am & 10:30 am  
 Children’s Liturgy of the Word 

10:30 am  Mass during school year  
 

Filipino  Mass: 
 Third Sunday of the month  ~ 12 pm 

 
Daily Mass Schedule: 

Week Day Mass, Monday through 
Thursday:     9:00 am  

First Friday:   9:00 am   
Confessions:  

 Saturday ~ 4:15 pm,  
or anytime on request    

 Exposition and Adoration of the  
Blessed Sacrament: 

Wednesday ~ 9:30 am to 4:00 pm         
Sacrament of Baptism 

Baptisms are celebrated at the 5pm 
or the 10:30am Masses 

   If this is your first child, please 
arrange for baptism preparation 

prior to setting your baptism date.  
 

Sacrament of Marriage 
Arrangements with a Priest required  

at least one year prior to the 
wedding date.   

 
 

Visitation of the Sick 
Fr. Albert, Deacon Paul and  

St. Anne’s Ministers of Communion 
are pleased to bring Holy 

Communion to parishioners who are 
unable to join us for weekly worship.  

Please call the Parish Office to 
arrange a time convenient for all. 

 

NOVEMBER 13, 2016 
 

THIRTY-THIRD 
SUNDAY  IN 

ORDINARY TIME  

 

We are very 
pleased to 

welcome you to 
St. Anne Church. 

 
If you would like 
to join our faith  

community, 
please call the 

Parish Office to 
register  

as an active 
member. 

 
May God bless you 

with his peace   

Parish Contact Information  
Office Hours, Monday ~ Thursday 

9:30 am to 3:30 pm  
Friday ~ 9:30 am to noon  
Telephone  508-485-0141   

 Fax 508-481-9374 

E-mail: 
 stanne403@stannesouthborough.org 

 
Web:  www.stannesouthborough.org 

 
Amy Buttiglieri ~ Webmaster  

webmaster@stannesouthborough.org 

 The closing of the Holy 
Door of St. Peter’s Basilica 
and the conclusion of the 

Jubilee Year of Mercy, will 
take place on  

November 20, 2016, 
Feast of Christ the King. 

 
“May we make God’s 

merciful love ever more 
evident in our  

world through dialogue, 
mutual acceptance 

and fraternal cooperation” 
    ~ Pope Francis 

We will celebrate the 
closing of the Jubilee Year 
of Mercy at a special Mass  
on Friday, November 18th 
at 9:00 am.  This Mass will 

be followed by 
 Eucharistic Adoration  
until 11:45 am to be 

followed by Benediction. 
 

 Saturday after the 5:00 pm 
evening Mass, the Chaplet 
of the Divine Mercy will 

be said. 

http://www.stannesouthborough.org


  PARISH  LIFE  and  STEWARDSHIP 

PARISH STEWARDSHIP REPORTS FOR: 
    
November 4 and 5, 2016 
Weekly Collection ………………………….…..…$3,458.00  
Capital Improvement Fund………………………..$   463.00 
 
   Thank you for your ongoing generous contributions.   
 NOVEMBER Second Diocesan Collections  
All Saints Day Offering                                       November 1 
All Souls Day Offering                                        November 2 
Catholic Campaign for Human Development           November 20 

ST. ANNE NEW WEBSITE AND ONLINE GIVING:  With our 
new website we have an additional  resource for  online 
giving and  online CE registration St. Anne Parish partners 
with eCatholic and BluePay for easy on-line giving. Our one
-step on-line form allows both one-time gifts, as well as  
regular, scheduled donations.  Please visit our Parish website 
www.stannesouthborough.org and select the Quick Link to 
the On-Line Giving page/Religious Education. 
PARISHPAY:   St. Anne Parish  partners with Parishpay for 
easy on-line giving.  Parishpay allows both one-time gifts, as 
well as regular, scheduled donations. Please visit our Parish 
website www.stannesouthborough.org  for the link to 
Parishpay  or contact Parishpay at 1-856-727-4741  to 
have a Customer Service Representative assist you with 
enrollment 
   
 
THE CHURCH OF SAINT ANNE DEVELOPMENT FUND: The 
Development Fund will be used for future projects for the 
buildings and grounds of the Church.  Donations may be 
made in honor of a loved one, deceased or living at any 
time. 
 
HAITIAN APOSTOLATE:  St. Anne Parish, Southborough is 
linked to  St. Anne, Camp Perrin, Haiti which we refer to as 
our “Sister Parish” through the Worcester Diocesan 
“Twinning Project.”  Your donations are always welcome. 

   
DISCOUNT CARD FUNDRAISER: Thank you to everyone 
who has purchased a card or cards to sell.  We still 
encourage people to be mindful of this fundraiser as it 
relates to the several important projects that need to be done 
around the church.  Cards are available in the foyers of the 
church for parishioners  to purchase.  Self service/honor 
system. 
 
OUR FATHER’S TABLE:  St. Anne Parish supports the clients 

at Our Father's Table in Marlboro once a month. 
This year Our Father's Table has asked St. Anne 
Parish to provide First Aid Kits to distribute during 
the Christmas season. We would ask that our 

parishioners consider donating between $5 and $10 dollars 
to help cover the cost of these First Aid Kits. These donations 
can be dropped off at the rectory or turned in 
at a Religion Education class.   There is also a red box in the 
back foyer of the church where you can drop off your 
donations. 
  
GOLF TOURNAMENT 2017: The golf tournament 
will be held on Monday, May 22, 2017 at the 
Highfields Golf and Country Club in Grafton.   
Call Bernie Small @ 508-662-0357 to volunteer. 

 THE CHRISTMAS GIVING TREE  ~ 2016 
The Giving Tree is up this weekend with tags for 
parishioners to take. We once again look forward 
to supporting three charities: 1) Southborough 
United Parishes 2) Southborough Youth and 
Family Services 3) Urban Missionaries of Our 
Lady of Hope  Center in Worcester.  Please check 

the tags carefully, one charity has requested specific 
instructions (no gift wrap, no gift bags, no ribbons, no 
batteries and no candy).   
We request that the gifts be returned anytime, but no 
later than Sunday, November 27th. 
Here are the guidelines to help in the distribution process: 
 If YOU TAKE A TAG, PLEASE MAKE SURE THAT YOU 

RETURN A GIFT FOR THE REQUEST. 
 If you take a tag requesting a gift, please wrap the gift 

and return it with the original tag attached.  This 
identifies who will receive the gift and is very 
important to assist in the distribution. 

 GIFT CARD REQUESTS:  PLEASE DO NOT WRAP GIFT 
CARDS.  PLACE THEM IN AN UNSEALED ENVELOPE 
WITH THE ORGINAL GIFT TAG ATTACHED.  The 
agencies that distribute the gifts need to know the 
dollar value of each certificate in order to make an 
equitable distribution among the families.  If you 
have sealed the envelope, please put the dollar value 
on the front of the envelope (IN PENCIL).  Also, please 
be sure the gift card is activated by the store at the 
time of purchase. 

 Gift receipts are advisable with clothing items should 
an exchange be necessary. 

 A GIFT CARD MAY BE SUBSTITUTED FOR ANY GIFT 
IF YOU ARE HAVING DIFFICULTY FILLING A 
SPECIFIC REQUEST. 

We look forward to the St. Anne Parish annual works of 
charity and hope that once again we will bring Christmas 
joy and happiness to the many families that will benefit 
from our help.  Thank you to everyone who will support 
this endeavor. 

Meets on every Monday at 10:00am in the Parish 
Hall Conference Room.  All are invited and 
welcomed to join the group at any time.  The 
beautiful completed shawls are available for 

parishioners to take at the Parish Office during the week. 
Annette Buhsmer, Chair 
 

UNITED PARISHES OF SOUTHBOROUGH FOOD 
PANTRY needed items: toothpaste, Capri Sun juice, 
cake mixes, white tuna fish, crackers, plastic wrap, 
tin foil and plastic baggies (all sizes).  Donations may 
be left in the foyer of the Parish Hall.  If you would 
like to give a monetary contribution (tax deductible)   
make your check out to United Parishes Food Pantry 
of Southborough and send to: Food Pantry 
Southborough, P. O. Box 281, Southborough, MA 
Pantry hours (located at Pilgrim Church) are 
Tuesdays from 7-8pm and Fridays from 10-11am 
Pat Draper, Coordinator 
 

http://www.stannesouthborough.org
http://www.stannesouthborough.org


RELIGIOUS  EDUCATION 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD: Held on Sunday at the 
10:30am Mass during the school year. If interested in 
participating in a CL leadership role, please contact Joanne 
Flathers at jflathers@charter.net or 508-485-4345.  

 
OUR FATHER’S TABLE:  This year Our Father's Table has 
asked St. Anne Parish to provide first aid kits to distribute 
during the Christmas season. We would ask that our 
parishioners consider donating between $5 and $10 
dollars to help cover the cost of these First Aid Kits. These 
donations can be dropped off at the rectory or turned in 
at a Religion Education class.   There is also a red box in 
the back foyer of the church where you can drop off your 
donations.  
November 19   6th through 8th graders: 6:00pm - 
8:00pm Come and enjoy the fun watching a great  
Christian Movie at the Parish Hall.  Pizza, popcorn and 
candy will be served.  
December  10  6:00pm to 8:00pm   Christmas Party 

THANKSGIVING MASS WILL BE CELEBRATED ON 
THE EVE OF THANKSGIVING AT 
7:OO PM ON NOVEMBER 23 
AND THEN ON THANKSGIVING 
DAY AT 9:00 AM.  PLEASE 
COME AND RECEIVE A LOAF 
OF BLESSED BREAD FOR YOUR 
THANKSGIVING MEAL. 

PARISH LIFE…..continued 

 
Fr. Albert and Deacon Paul celebrated a wonderful Instructional Mass 

for the children in Grades 6, 7 and 8 this past Monday evening. We 
would also like to thank Kathy and Matt Bernier (organist, guitarist 
and singers from the Saturday 5PM Vigil Mass) for their great 
musical accompaniment. Along with students from the Monday and 
Tuesday classes all of our grade 6, 7 and 8 teachers and several 
parents joined us for the evening. All of us were fortunate to learn 
more about the parts of the Mass. 

Also last Sunday, Paul Crivello (our music director and organist) met 
with students in Grades 1, 2 and 3 for their first Choir rehearsal. It 
was wonderful to hear the children sing as a group! We are 
planning to have these children sing once a month at the 10:30AM 
Mass. 

Grade 1-2 - Meets Sunday Dec 4 with Mrs. Pat Battles from 9-10:30AM 
or on Monday Dec 5 from 4-5:30PM. Both classes meet in the 
classroom to the left of the stage.                             

1st Reconciliation/1st Eucharist ~ Grade 2 and up    Meet on  Sunday 
        Nov 13 from 9-10:30AM with Mrs. Joanne Flathers and Mrs. Pat 

Draper. This class meets for the most part in the Children’s Liturgy 
Room. Reminder: Nov 13 at 10:30AM is the Inscription Mass for 
those students and their families preparing to receive 1st 
Communion this Spring.   

Next month’s classes: December 4 and 11 
Grade 3 – Meets  Sunday Dec 4 with Mrs. Deb Sanford from 9:00am 

10:30AM in the classroom to the right of the stage or on Monday 
Dec 5 with Mrs. Laura Schroeder from 4-5:30PM  in the Parish Hall 
Conference Room.  

Grade 4-5 – Meets  Sunday Dec 4 with Mrs. Beth McGonagle from 4-
5:30PM in the Parish Hall Conference Room or on Sunday Dec 5 
with Mrs. Beth McGonagle and Mrs. Melissa Shields from 4-
5:30PM in Parish Hall Large Room. Thank you Melissa, for 
volunteering. We really appreciate your help and assistance. 

Grade 6 - Meets Monday Dec 5 with Mrs. Cindy de la Pena from 7-
8:30PM in the Parish Hall Conference Room or Tuesday Dec 6 with 
Mrs. Donna McIntosh from 4-5:30PM in the classroom to the left of 
the stage. 

GRADES 7 and 8 will meet in the Church Monday evening, Dec 5 with 
Mrs. Monica Shay and the team of 7th/8th grade teachers from 7-
8:30PM in the Parish Hall Large Room or on Tuesday afternoon Dec 
6 with Mr. Paul Reuter and Mrs. Karla Reuter from 4-5:30PM in the 
Conference Room.  

Grade 9-10 November 13 class 7-8:30 PM  
Confirmation Class December 4 at 9:00 AM to 11:30 AM   
Grade 9-10  on December 11 will participate in Lessons and Carols in 

the church at 7:00 PM in the church 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 

Schedule of Upcoming Events: 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Schedule of Upcoming Events: 

PREVENTING CHILD ABUSE IS EVERYONE'S  
RESPONSIBILITY:  

 It’s every adult's moral responsibility to protect 
possible victims (any age) by reporting suspected 
abuse or neglect to the responsible authorities. For 
particular help you may call: The  of Office for 
Healing and Prevention, Diocese of Worcester,  at 
508-929-4363. The Diocese of Worcester requires 
Safe Environment Training for all staff & volunteers.   

Office for Youth Ministry Boys' Basketball Program: St. 
Matthew is planning on hosting 2 or 3 teams this year to 
compete in the Office For Youth Ministry Basketball 
League.  The schedule includes approximately 10 games 
which will be played in Worcester on Fridays, Saturdays, 
and Sundays from early January - late February of 2017. 
There will be a weekly practice during the season on 
Mondays from 7:30 - 9:00pm at the Finn School.  Tryouts 
will take place on Monday, Dec. 5 and Tuesday, 
Dec. 6 from 7:30 - 9:00pm at Finn.  Contact 
Denise Howard at dhoward555@aol.com if you are 
interested in participating. 

PRAYER SPONSOR PROGRAM:   In order to involve our 
whole parish community in the sacrament program of 
First Communion and Confirmation we have devel-
oped the Prayer Sponsor Program.  It involves parish-
ioners like you, who choose to sponsor a Candidate 
with prayer as they prepare for their Sacra-
ments.  Prayer is a powerful way to support our candi-
dates especially as they journey towards God and His 
Sacraments.  We encourage you to send them a card 
or note by dropping it into the “Prayer Sponsor Mail-
box” which will be located in the front entrance of the 
Church.  The box will be there until the end of April. 
We will forward the card or note to the candidate. 
This is a wonderful opportunity to let our candidates 
know that they are being supported through prayer. 
Thank you and God bless you for your participation! If 
you have any questions, please contact Donna at 
reled1-8stannesouthborough.org, or Karla at reled9-
12stannesouthborough.org or call at (508) 485-0141.  

mailto:jflathers@charter.net
mailto:dhoward555@aol.com
http://reled1-8stannesouthborough.org
http://reled9-12stannesouthborough.org
http://reled9-12stannesouthborough.org


We pray for the  recently deceased:   
 

 Margaret Halpin    
May she rest  in peace. 

  

      May God Bless, 
 

Carleigh Marie Halverson    
 

as she receives the gifts of Grace and new 
Life through Baptism in Christ. 

WEEKLY MASS SCHEDULE with MASS INTENTIONS   
 Saturday, November 12 through  Sunday,  November 20, 2016 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK: 

June Stephens, Sr. Yvette, Faith Stephens,  
Caitlin O’Hara, Jenny Polanik, June Phillipo,   

Jan & Charlie Mangana, Danielle Taylor,  
Jamie Farley,  Stephanie McMahon,   

Rachel Knoll,  Brad Arsenault, Paine Family, 
Lavallee Family,  Marilou A. Custodio,  

Patty Morgan,  Melinda O’Connor, Susan Davis,  
Scott Broussard, Paul Brodeur, Kenny Cassidy,   
 Colleen Manning, Simone Almeida, Pat Austin, 
Nolan Francis Lane, Bill Yetman, Phil Auzenne, 

Gayle Dufour, Kathi and Jim Davis,  
Robert Nelson, Rosemary Ward, Kevin Giblin, 

Pauline Mickle, Alexandra Barr, Rita Camp, 
Carolyn Green,  (Red) Weir,  Zenta Franz,  

Denise Perrin,  Katie Lutz, Kyle Perry,  Susan 
Blake,  Judi Shea, Irene Larochelle,   

Catherine Galbraith,  Kim Chnshan,  

Liturgical Minister Schedule 

November 12 and 13 

 5:00pm Lector  Laura Schroeder 
 Communion Ministers  J. McCarthy/J. McCarthy 
 8:30am Lector  Bill Yetman  
  Communion Ministers  E. Yetman/F. Schiebe 
 10:30am      Lector  John Callinan 

                      Communion Ministers   P. Howard/P. Bradstreet 
Counters:   R. Flathers and K. Gittins  

November  19 and 20 
 5:00pm Lector Roger Jolicoeur  
 Communion Ministers P. Moran/G. Polanik  
 8:30am Lector Ellen Kluge  
 Communion Ministers F. Schiebe/D. Campero 
 10:30am Lector Pat Draper  
 Communion Ministers E, Yetman/P. Bradstreet 
 Counters:   C. Jones and J. Flathers  

ATTENTION LECTORS 
 

LECTOR WORK BOOKS FOR YEAR A ~ 2017 
are available for the lectors to pick up.   

  Books are  located at the  
ramp entrance of the  church.      

The new readings start  on November 20th. 

A Community Service of 

Thanksgiving 
 

Monday, November 21, 2016 

at 7:00 pm 
 

      Pilgrim Congregational Church 
 

Dessert will be served following the service.  

Child Care will be provided/Supervised Crafts 
 

ALL ARE INVITED 

To an Ecumenical Service sponsored by the 

United Parishes of Southborough  

 The Filipino Community   
 celebrates it’s Second Anniversary this 
November 30, 2016  at St. Anne Parish.     

Our parishioners Mr. & Mrs. Joe and Arlene 
Kutzo proposed the subject of having a Filipino 
Mass at St. Anne Church and received 
permission and blessing from Fr. Conrad in 2014.     
Joe and Arlene have been doing a wonderful job of 
overseeing  and planning all the details for this Mass.  Joe 
picks up the Filipino priest, Fr. Francis Alvarez SJ who is at 
Boston College to celebrate the Mass. Arlene cooks many 
delicious dishes especially her famous spring rolls for 
everyone to enjoy at the Pot Luck supper.  Joe and Arlene 
handle all the marketing and publicity for this community.  
 
When the Mass first started there were only a hand full of 
participants.  Today it has multiplied to between 80 and a 
100 people who attend each mass. 
 

The  Filipino Mass is celebrated at 12 noon on the 3rd 
Sunday of each month with a Pot Luck Supper  

to  follow in the Parish Hall. 
 

We wish our Filipino brothers and sisters many blessings 
and continued good luck with our prayers. 

SATURDAY 5:00pm June Rougeau (3rd Anniversary) 
by her husband, Edward 

SUNDAY 8:30am Parishioners of St. Anne Parish 

 10:30am For all the deceased during this month 
of Holy Souls 

MONDAY 9:00am Healing for Cindy Mamame 
by Jim and Millie Garden 

TUESDAY 9:00am 
 

Margaret Anne Hostage 
by her Family 

WEDNESDAY  9:00am For the Holy Souls in Purgatory 

THURSDAY       9:00am For the sick of St. Anne Parish 

FRIDAY 9:00am Mass for  the conclusion of the Jubilee 
Year of Mercy  

SATURDAY 5:00pm Susan (Infante) Despo 
by the Cruciani Family 

SUNDAY 8:30am Parishioners  of St. Anne Parish 

  10:30am 
 

Juliette Boulanger and Harry Prosperi 
by their Family 


